
CONSTRUCTION PROGRESS
We are thrilled to report that the Lord has provided the funds necessary for us to finish
phase 3 of our building program at the Independent Baptist Church in New City!  Thanks
to the generous offerings of God’s people in the States, we have been able to raise
$117,582 of the $185,000 that we need from our partners.  In addition, the church
members here are diligently working and giving toward their $37,000 part of the matching
funds campaign.  We praise the Lord and thank you for your part in this project! 
Meanwhile, construction is full speed ahead on phase 2 of the building program.  Please
pray that God will provide the remaining $67,418 that we still need from our U.S. partners
to finish the entire building!

During the construction project, we are meeting in a very small house nearby. 
Nevertheless, we are thankful to have had two new families visiting, as well as other
visitors.  Please pray for souls to be saved as we continue the Lord’s work.  Thank you for
partnering with us!  May God bless you as we labor together!
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Arlington, TX 76017

(817) 483-7100

Mission Agency:
World Baptist Fellowship

P.O Box 13459
Arlington, TX 76094-0459

(817) 274-7161

Field Address:
Caixa Postal 70

68795-970 Benevides, PA,
Brazil

Phone: (817) 907-4284

 E-mail Address:
amazonhorton@gmail.com

Kyron & Antonia

“To open their eyes, and to turn them from darkness to light, and from the power of Satan unto
God...”  Acts 26:18a
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BACK IN BRAZIL
What a wonderful time we had during our 2½ month stay in the States!  Our kids took good
care of both of us, since I was recovering from surgery and Antonia was dealing with back
issues.  It was also so sweet to see my mom and dad, as well as my brother and sister (and
their families).  Finally, it was a blessing to be back at our home church, the Pleasantview
Baptist Church, during our time there.  The fellowship, S.S. lessons and great preaching were
a real encouragement to us.
We want to thank those of you who helped us with the travel and medical expenses that
we incurred, and we also thank you for praying for my recovery from the hernia surgery that
I had, as well as the ongoing back issues that Antonia was having and continues to battle
constantly.  We are blessed to have incredible prayer warriors helping us, so now that we
are back on the field please continue to pray for us.
There is another piece of good news for me to share!  My brother John and his wife Isabel
have prayerfully decided that God is moving them back to Brazil after serving for several
years on staff at our mission agency in Arlington, TX.  We are looking forward to having
them back on the field, and we ask that you pray for them as they raise additional support
and seek God’s face about where exactly they will be serving upon their return.


